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 Timings of the school day
 8.35am – 3.20pm (3.15pm for

Reception) Monday to
Thursday 

8.35am – 1pm Friday 

Late Collections
We will be administering a 'Late Collection Charge'
system for those families that are persistently late

in collecting their child or children at the end of
the school day.  

If a child is not collected on time at the end of
the school day or after school club, the
parent/carer will be charged £3.00 per child
for every 10 minutes that they are late to
collect their child. 
If the school is unable to contact a family
member, or designated guardian, the school
reserves the right to contact Children’s
Services for further action

Secondary School Applications
 Do you have a child in Year 6? 

The deadline for year 6 secondary school places is 31st October 2024.
Please ensure that you have submitted the online application form before

this date. If you require assistance with the application process, Mrs
Andrews and Mrs Ikhaq will be holding support sessions to assist any

parents who require assistance to complete the online application form. 
Year 6 children have been given a letter explaining these sessions in more

detail.

Please follow this link to submit your child’s secondary school application.
www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions 

School Photograph
Day

On Thursday 26th September, the school
photographer will be visiting Heath Mount
Primary School. This is an opportunity for
children to have their photograph taken
individually and alongside their siblings. 

 Parents will have the option to purchase these
photographs.  If you do not want your child to be

photographed, please inform the school office.

 Dear Parents/Carers,

I have to say we have had a brilliant start to the new academic year! The children look
incredibly smart and have settled into their new classes extremely well. 
This year, we will be enhancing our reading, writing and phonics. Over the next few weeks,
we will invite you into school so that you can hear everything about them. 

We will also be continuing with our parent workshops and events and look forward to
seeing as many of you as possible in our bid to work together with you to support your
children’s learning. 

We would like to welcome Mrs Beech, Assistant Headteacher who has joined us from
Turves Green Primary School. Mrs Beech is our new Year 5 teacher and will be leading
Maths as part of her role. Miss Galvin, Assistant Headteacher has joined us from Colmers
Farm Primary School. Miss Galvin is our new EYFS teacher and will be leading phonics. We
are extremely pleased to have them join our wonderful staff team and are looking forward
to working with them in the next phase of our school improvement journey.

As always if you have any questions or queries, please contact the school office using the
enquiry email. enquiry@heathmount.excelsiormat.org

Thank you for your continued support,
Miss Cross
Deputy Headteacher



What YOU must do: 
Telephone the school on 0121 464 1691 before 8.30am each day of
your child’s absence. 
Tell the school in advance, of any medical appointments and bring in
appointment cards/letters. 
If you are not sure whether your child is well enough to attend school,
send them in anyway as they often perk up on arrival. 
Have a backup plan for if your child misses transport, call on a family
member, neighbour or friend. 
If you and your child are experiencing difficulties with school
attendance then talk to us as a first step so we can help! 

 
What WE will do: 

Check your child’s attendance every day. 
Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance with you. 
Invite you into school for attendance meetings if we are concerned. 
If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then we may make a
welfare home visit. 

PE TIMETABLE

Children must wear their
PE uniform from home
on the day of their PE

lesson

Plain, white T-Shirt/polo shirt
A blue school jumper in cold weather

Black shorts, plain black tracksuit bottoms or black leggings
Trainers/black pumps

Elasticated blue, black or white headscarf (if appropriate)

Absences

If you would like your child to attend Breakfast Club, places
must be booked and paid for in advance on Arbor. The cost

for your child to attend Breakfast Club will be £1 per
session or £5 per week. Payment must be submitted in
advance otherwise your child will not be able to attend

Breakfast Club.



School Uniform
It is our school policy that all pupils wear the correct school uniform when

attending school, or when participating in a school-organisation event
outside normal school hours.  

White Polo Shirt (EYFS to Year 4 only)
White shirt or blouse (this is compulsory for all Year 5 and 6

pupils)
Heath Mount tie (this is compulsory for Year 5 and 6 pupils

only) 
Blue Jumper (available from school) 

Grey or black trousers or skirt. Please note skirts should be an
appropriate length and of a style which allows pupils to sit

comfortably on the floor and to walk safely. These should not
be full length and should not restrict movement. This is for

health and safety reasons.
Blue & white check dress (optional, in summer term)

Headscarves, if worn, must be plain blue, black or white pull-
over scarves. Any headscarves worn must comply with school
policy. They cannot be lower then shoulder length and have

any pins attached.
Plain black shoes 

Children should wear sensible shoes to school.

On health and safety grounds we do not allow children to wear
jewellery in our school. The exceptions to this rule are small

earring studs in pierced ears. For their own safety, children should
not wear earrings that dangle, hoops or bangles. Staff are not

permitted to remove earrings. 
 The school will not be responsible for the safe keeping of any

jewellery.

It is important that children come to school wearing the correct
uniform and bring their book bag every day.


